Lindale and Newton in Cartmel Parish Council

Minutes of Finance Committee Meeting

in Newton Village Hall at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 13th December 2022
1858 PRESENT:- Cllr Squire, Cllr Armstrong, Cllr McClure, Cllr Wightman, Cllr Clarke.
Inattendance:- Clerk -D Cowperthwaite        public:- None

1859 Apologies for absence: Apologies for absence received in writing and accepted from
Cllr Maynard as he will be unavailable due to holiday commitments. 
Cllr Marwood Absent.

Cllr Winder Absent.
1860 Review OF MINUTES FROM LAST FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING ON 14th December
       2021  (Approved at PC meeting January 2022) Noted
1861 Chairs Announcements and Declarations of Interest by members regarding
items on agenda:  None
1862 Public participation/questions or concerns relating to items on the agenda.
No Public present.

1863 CLERKS REPORT

 Review budget and projected year end balances for 2022/23 budget
The Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer reported Parish Council is operating in excess of overall budget in respect of expenditure to date and projected to finish year within budget. Attached report details individual budget expenditure at current time and projected to year-end.  The area of difference causing excess is Parish Greens. Members were aware in March/April 22 when contractors were appointed that this would exceed budget in the forthcoming year and agreed that excess expenditure over budget would be charged to reserves for year ending 2023 but this will be unsustainable going forward and running costs for parish council will need to be funded from Precept and budget managed
 closely.
In addition to funding budget shortfall the parish council has funded the following from parish reserves.
Capital expenditure in last year includes: -
- Repainting of Wilkinson Monument £3690.60 (net) Reserves

 -Replacement of Bridge in recreation ground with addition of railings and step. *(still outstanding and 50% contribution from Taylor Newton Trust) Approx. £950 net Reserves
-New Notice board for Newton - £197 net Budget
Followed by discussion and Q & A with Responsible Financial officer/Clerk

1864 Risk Assessments for 2023/24
Members and clerk carried out review of risks to Parish Council in respect of:-Assets, Finance, Liability,   Legal Liability and employees.  
The clerk had circulated copies of revised and updated risk assessment to members prior to the meeting.  Councillors noted that a separate Risk Assessment for COVID security is no longer required.

       1865 
PARISH PROJECTS -Consideration of Parish Projects for next year Nominations/suggestions
 Members identified the following projects that would ideally be completed in the forthcoming year,         funding permitting.  As there is a need to increase precept to cover increased running costs, these will be considered as year progresses depending on finance availability.

· Railings at war memorial- review condition when strimming completed

· Railings at waterfall -  check if painting needed/galvanised?

· Recreation ground car park surface
· Trees at war memorial

· Trees in recreation ground
1865 Agree draft budget for precept 2023/24– N.B. SLDC Base rate not yet available to calculate final impact on Average Precept Council Tax figures. Please note we will not be able to maintain the 0% increase any longer due to escalating costs, particularly with respect to regular and annual clearance/cutback maintenance of parish green areas.
The Clerk presented budget options for consideration in conjunction with Parish Council objectives and running costs, to be finally approved at Full Council meeting on Tuesday 24th January 2023.  
Members reviewed individual headings and some time was spent discussing options for maintenance of parish areas/greens and toilets.  Savings have been made in these areas in recent years with no additional cutbacks carried out, only cutting of grass.  This year it has been necessary to carry out severe cut backs and clearance due to serious overgrowth and impedance into other areas/pathways and highways. Members were very concerned about the percentage increase of 49% required to cover dramatically increased running costs, with Parish greens and toilets being the areas significantly affected. There has been no increase for 10 years, but regrettably this can not be sustained any longer and to achieve maintenance standards that are expected in the parish an increase in the budget and precept is required.
Proposed Cllr Armstrong, Seconded Cllr McClure, all in favour.  

1866 Meeting closed 8.30 pm  

Date of next meeting Tuesday 24th January 2023 Newton Village Hall at 7pm
�





